
RCW 47.32.060  Hearing—Findings—Order—Appellate review.  At the 
time and place appointed for hearing upon the complaint, which hearing 
shall be by summary proceedings, if the court or judge thereof finds 
that due notice has been given by posting and publication and that the 
order of the department was duly made, and is further satisfied and 
finds that the state highway or portion thereof described is legally a 
state highway having the width of right-of-way specified in the order 
and that the structure, buildings, improvements, or other means of 
occupancy of the state highway or portion thereof as stated in the 
certificate of the department do in fact encroach, or that any portion 
thereof encroach, upon the state highway right-of-way, the court or 
judge thereof shall thereupon make and enter an order establishing 
that each of the structures, buildings, improvements, and other means 
of occupancy specified in the order is unlawfully maintained within 
the right-of-way and is subject to confiscation and sale and that they 
be forthwith confiscated, removed from the right-of-way, and sold, and 
providing that six days after the entry of the order, a writ shall 
issue from the court directed to the sheriff of the county, commanding 
the sheriff to seize and remove from the right-of-way of the state 
highway each such structure, building, improvement, or other means of 
occupancy specified in the order forthwith on receipt of a writ based 
on the order and to take and hold the property in his or her custody 
for a period of ten days, unless redelivered earlier as provided for 
by law, and if not then so redelivered to sell the property at public 
or private sale and to pay the proceeds thereof into the registry of 
the court within sixty days after the issuance of the writ, and 
further in such action, including costs of posting original notices of 
the department, the costs of posting and publishing notices of hearing 
as part thereof and any cost of removal, be paid by the clerk to the 
state treasurer and credited to the motor vehicle fund. The order 
shall be filed with the clerk of the court and recorded in the minutes 
of the court, and is final unless appellate review thereof is sought 
within five days after filing of the order.  [2010 c 8 § 10010; 1988 c 
202 § 45; 1984 c 7 § 180; 1961 c 13 § 47.32.060. Prior: 1937 c 53 § 
73; RRS § 6400-73; prior: 1925 ex.s. c 131 § 7; RRS § 6837-7.]

Severability—1988 c 202: See note following RCW 2.24.050.
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